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Purpose of Report 

The purpose of this report is to consider the Committee’s latest work programme as set out at Appendix A, and the following paragraphs that provide an update on some of the reviews in the Forward Look.

Scrutiny Review on the Use of Inert Waste for Recreational Development

This review is being undertaken by a Task and Finish Group that is chaired by Councillor John Schofield.  While a draft report collating the evidence captured by the Group so far is being circulated for the Group’s comments, further work is envisaged before the current review may be completed.

A meeting of the Task and Finish Group will be arranged in due course so that further evidence can be sought from witnesses.  
(The Group comprises Councillors J Schofield, J Dornan, R Howard. J Knapman, and G McEwen)
Essex Legacy from 2012 Olympic Games and Paralympic Games
A Task and Finish Group has been established to undertake this review over the next few months.  At its first meeting, the Group agreed that Councillor Tony Hedley should lead the review.

At present a response is awaited from the Cabinet Member for Education and the 2012 Games to the lines of questioning that were set out in the original Scrutiny Report.  Once that response is received the Group will met again to develop its investigation on the Council’s pursuit of an Olympics Legacy.

(The Group comprises Councillors A Hedley, B Aspinall, R Callander, D Kendall, and L Mead)
Relationship with Statutory Undertakers in the way works are undertaken in the highway.
This has been planned as a review that will be undertaken by the full Committee.  However, a Task and Finish Group has been established to lead on the review in terms of developing the lines of questioning and the planning of meetings on behalf of the Committee.

The timetable for undertaking this review has slipped.  Originally it was envisaged that it would form the main item for both the Committee September and October meetings.  Subsequently the item on Corporate CO2 Reduction and Energy Efficiency was incorporated as the main item at today’s meeting in view of the importance of that issue, and the timescales that have been set by the Government for Council’s to comply with the scheme.

In April the approach considered by the Committee for the review was as follows:

· Meeting One:  The Committee would receive an up to date overview from Highways Officers on the type of work under review. The purpose of the meeting would be for Members to develop a broad understanding of the subject and to consider how the Council may improve its service.
· Meeting Two:  At the following meeting the Committee could invite witnesses to attend the meeting and give their impressions upon the way that the relationship between the Council and the utility companies is evolving in Essex in the light of any new approaches being developed.    

This approach would enable the Committee to identify if there are any particular issues that warrant fuller investigation, and provide a baseline from which it may consider future progress in relation to planned improvements to the Service. 

In the light of the number and type of items that have been identified for the Committee’s Forward Look in the Autumn, coupled with the pressures upon Members’ time and the resources available, it is suggested that this review be deferred until 2011.

(The Group comprises Councillors S Barker, P Channer, and M Mackrory)

Generation of Energy

Members have already obtained some evidence in respect of this review, and it was agreed that the existing scoping document should be revised in the light of evidence gathered with a view to clarifying how the review could be taken forward with clearer objectives (Minute 18/ April 2010).   However, in view of other priorities this work is outstanding.
In the meantime the national debate on future sources of energy has been continuing, as well as publicity around the development of the renewable energy industry in this country.  Therefore these matters will be investigated so that they may be taken into account in the drafting of a new scoping document.

Local Transport Plan

The Cabinet Member for Highways and Transportation has requested that the Committee consider the new Local Transport Plan (LTP) at one of its meetings between November and January.

In view of the scope and complexity of the LTP, it is suggested that the Committee may wish to consider at an early stage if it should accept the opportunity to scrutinise the Plan. If it is agreed that the LTP should be added to the Committee’s Forward Look, then it would be appropriate for Members to consider the format for the review and how, in practice, the Committee could add value to the Council’s consideration of the LTP process.  Given the variety of approaches that could be adopted to scrutinise the LTP, it is imperative that Members shape the scoping document that will underpin the planning of the scrutiny review so that there is a shared expectation of what be achieved.

The Committee may wish to consider establishing a Task and Finish Group to develop the planning of this review, and to submit a scoping document for the Committee’s approval.  It is also understood that the Area Forums will consider the LTP and therefore it will be necessary to ensure that there is not any duplication of effort.

Corporate Scorecard:  Jobs and Foreign Direct Investment

Performance Indicator LI 015 ‘Job created and saved as a result of foreign direct investment has been referred to the Committee, because the target has not been reached.  Information on the Indicator is attached at Appendix B.
Based upon the information set out at Appendix B the Committee is asked to consider if it wishes to receive further information on the particular scorecard target at its next meeting, or to consider undertaking a more comprehensive scrutiny review in the future on the Council’s support for encouraging employment and foreign investment in Essex.
Post Offices

Councillor Kendall has suggested that the Committee undertake a scrutiny review on the Council’s Post Office Initiative.  In broad terms the review would cover:

· Action taken to date

· Financial Implications

· The positive and negative lessons that have been learned from the way the scheme has emerged in practice

· The future development of the Scheme

· Invite evidence from witnesses involved in the scheme

The Committee is requested to consider whether or not it wishes to include the Post Offices Initiative as a scrutiny review for future inclusion in the Forward Look.
Action required by the Committee:
There are a number of questions for Members to address in the foregoing paragraphs on individual scrutiny reviews.

_______________________________
Appendix A
Economic Development and Environment Policy & Scrutiny Committee:

Forward Look for 2009/2010 (as at 9 September 2010)

	Meeting
	Topic
	Approach
	Current status

	2010
(Where dates are identified they refer to scheduled meetings of the Committee.  (EDE-SCR-??) refers to the scoping document reference for the item)

	23 September
	Corporate CO2 Reduction and Energy Efficiency
(EDE-SCR-21)
	Full Committee to receive a briefing on topic
Scoping document to be considered at the meeting
	NB item to be chaired by Cllr McEwen

	23 September
	Bus Telematics
(EDE-SCR- 02)
	Final evidence considered Minute 28/June 2010.
Final Scrutiny Report to be submitted for formal approval before publication
	

	23 September
	Banking on Essex 
(EDE-SCR-22)
	Considered by Committee Minute 37/ July 2010 Draft Scrutiny Report to be submitted for consideration, together with a scoping document for ongoing review of topic. 
	

	23 September 
	Forward Look 
	Review of Forward Look 
	

	23 September 
	Relationship with Statutory Undertakers in the way works are undertaken in the highway. (EDE-SCR-16)
	Scoping document approved. Task and Finish Group to identify lines of questioning to underpin content of overview to be presented to the full Committee by ECC Highways Officers
	Task and Finish Group meeting

	October
	Essex Legacy from 2012 Olympic Games and Paralympic Games
(EDE-SCR-04)
	Task and Finish Group to undertake review of the outcomes of original Scrutiny Report. (Minute 20/ April 2009)  
	Ongoing 

	October
	Use of Inert Waste for  Recreational Development 
(EDE-SCR-07)
	Task & Finish Group gathering evidence
	Ongoing 

	21 October
	Relationship with Statutory Undertakers in the way works are undertaken in the highway. 

(EDE-SCR-16)
	Initial overview by ECC Highways Officers 
	Provisional consideration by full Committee.  However need to take into account other potential item for this meeting and next one eg LTP  

	18 November
	Relationship with Statutory Undertakers in the way works are undertaken in the highway. 

(EDE-SCR-16)
	Invite external witnesses to provide feedback on their perspective of situation in Essex
	Provisional consideration by full Committee

	Autumn


	Proposed new review Local Transport Plan
	NEW Item to be scheduled between November and January
	

	16 December
	Committee meeting/ activity day scheduled
	
	

	2011

	20 January
	Banking on Essex
	Review outcomes of scrutiny report 
(Minute 37/ July 2010)
	

	17 February
	Committee meeting/ activity day scheduled
	
	

	17 March
	Committee meeting/ activity day scheduled
	
	

	28 April
	Committee meeting/ activity day scheduled
	
	

	
	
	
	

	To be confirmed
	Generation of Energy
(EDE-SCR-17)
	Further evidence gathering 
	Ongoing – New scoping document to be drafted 


	Task and Finish Groups

	Active
	Use of Inert Waste For  Recreational Development

 (EDE-SCR-07)
	Scoping document endorsed by the Committee September 2009 (Minute 44)
	Ongoing 

	Active
	Relationship with Statutory Undertakers in the way works are undertaken in the highway. 

(EDE-SCR-16)
	Principle of new review and draft scoping document endorsed by the Committee September 2009 (Minute 44)
	Meeting date - tbcr

	Active
	Essex Legacy from 2012 Olympic Games and Paralympic Games
(EDE-SCR-04)
	Scrutiny Review completed.  Principle of monitoring approach agreed April 20010 


	Ongoing


	Completed Reviews Awaiting Monitoring

	September 2010
	Essex Legacy from 2012 Olympic Games and Paralympic Games (EDE-SCR-04)
	Scrutiny Review completed 

Monitor outcomes September 2010
	Ongoing by undertaken by Task and Finish Group

	Summer 2010
	Bus Telematics
(EDE-SCR-02)
	Scrutiny Review completed Monitor outcomes April 2010 
	Final report to September meeting

	Autumn 2010/
April 2011
	Winter Service Review

	Following a presentation to the Committee, Members wished to receive an update on the 2010/2011 winter service in the Autumn 2010, and April 2011.
	Minute 36/July 2010
Requires scoping document 


	Competed Reviews where no further action required

	September
2009  
	EssexWorks Corporate Plan/ Local Area Agreement Scorecard Referrals to Policy and Scrutiny Committees
(EDE-SCR-13)
	General introduction to Scorecard Referrals to Policy and Scrutiny Committees
	No further action

	September 2009
	Corporate Scorecard:‘Percentage of traders who sell age restricted products to young people’ (Indicator Ref L131)
(EDE-SCR-15)
	Scorecard Referral.

Considered by the Committee in September 2009 (Minute 42).  
	No further action at present time.  However, keep  under review for future inclusion in Forward Look

	September 2009
	Flooding and Water Management Bill Consultation
	Multi Committee Task and Finish Group set up to consider Consultation
	Recommendations forwarded to Cabinet. No further action.  Final Report published.

	April 2009
	Highways Fault Reporting (EDE-SCR-05)
	Monitoring of outcomes of Scrutiny Report published by Scrutiny Board. 
	No further action.
New Task and Finish Group on Statutory Undertakers proposed.

	November 2009
	Review the review of relocatable classrooms
(EDE-SCR-01a)
	Outcomes of former PDG scrutiny review monitored.
(Minute 39/September 2009)  Final Scrutiny Report agreed  Minute 54/ November 2009
	No further action

	October 2009

	Essex Rural Commission
(EDE-SCR-03a)
	Review of Commission’s Final Report considered in October 2009 (Minute 48)

Scrutiny Report forwarded to Cabinet. Proposed no further action at present time.  However, there may be issues arising from the Commission’s recommendations that may  be included in future in the Forward Look 
	No further action at the present time
Monitored - Minute 30/June 2010 

	April 2010 
	Shoreline Management Plan (EDE-SCR-18)
	Committee considered draft Plan (Minute 4/January 2010)
	No further action

	April 2010 
	Proposed Nuclear Power Station at Bradwell-on-Sea 
(EDE-SCR-19)
	Committee consider Council’s response to Government Consultation (Minute 9/ February 2010)
	No further action

	June 2010
	N1168 & NI169 on the Condition of Roads
	Corporate Scorecard Indicator Referrals
(Minute 27/June 2010)
	No further action  

	June 2010
	Per capita CO2 emissions in the Local Authority area, and Environment Strategy ECC284a Ecological Footprint
(EDE-SCR-20)
	Corporate Scorecard Indicator Referrals, monitoring of Committee’s Scrutiny Report recommendations
(Minute 29/June 2010)
	No further action 


Other issues to be kept under review for potential inclusion in the Forward Look, or are being investigated for potential inclusion:

· Rural Transformation Programme proposals (linked to the Essex Rural Commission’s Report)
Appendix B
	Date referred
	Indicator
	Performance at referral
	Current performance & DoT 
	Target
	Summary of Discussions at Policy & Scrutiny Committee

	July 2010
	Jobs created and saved as a result of foreign direct investment (LI 015)

Good performance is a high value


	Available September 2010
	231 

(09/10) 
	518

(10/11)
	Discussion at Policy and Scrutiny Committee:
This is the second time this has been referred to a policy and scrutiny committee. The former Planning, Commerce and Environment Policy Development Group considered the issue in September 2007 (Minute 52) and received a presentation from Louise Aitken, Economic and Regeneration Strategy Manager.  

Update from ESH:
This is an LAA indicator (and therefore likely to cease when the current LAA ends at the end of 2010/11.)  The indicator did not meet target in 2009/10 and is unlikely to achieve the target for 2010/11. The indicator is intrinsically linked to the economic climate, and although can be influenced to a degree by ECC, is outside of its control.  “Invest Essex” is responsible for delivering a programme of work that promotes Essex as a great place to do business, but the ultimate decision on investment rests with overseas companies.

The general rate of investment enquiries has been higher than last year. Predicted outcomes for projects are tending towards 18-24 month timeframe as opposed to 9-12 months for last year. The number of live cases continues to be strong which bodes well for the future as economic conditions improve. 

The Invest Essex team will continue to provide confidential advice and practical support to companies wanting to establish a presence or expand in the UK. A strategic marketing strategy is being developed to promote Essex as an outstanding business destination. However, the PRG reductions may have an impact since allocations are likely to be cut by 50% for this particular area. Scenario planning is underway to address these cuts to minimise effects on current and future programmes. 
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